English Studying Society



KANSAI GAIDAI UNIVERSITY E.S.S. in 2008

Dear E.S.S.

On this precious occasion, I would like to express my sincere appreciation of each ESS member's consistent and tenacious efforts to improve their English communication skills by doing a lot of activities using English on a daily basis, which has made ESS one of the biggest clubs on Kansai Gaidai.

It would not be too exaggerating for me to say that Kansai Gaidai has been walking with ESS almost "hand in hand" for about for long decades. With its various activities and training, ESS has been sending out sparkling streams of superior graduates to the world every year.

A lot of activities, even and practices carefully planned and carried out by E.S.S. members themselves, such as the debate contests, speech contests, on-sight tour-guide volunteering practices, drama performances and annual training camps in spring and summer – to name but a few –enhance not only each member's English proficiency but also their overall interpersonal communication skills by letting the members help and encourage each other to exceed all expectations. The members who have proudly gone through those demanding but fulfilling experiences, without a doubt, would develop supreme self-confidence and positively influence other non-E.S.S. students both in classrooms and on campus well, providing them with a good example to follow.

Last but not least, I am absolutely sure that our E.S.S. will grow and prosper even more year after year as one of the best clubs at Kansai Gaidai University.

Yoshitaka Tanimoto



Greetings

This pamphlet gives me a great opportunity to introduce the work of the English Studying Society to all of you. During this year, I have been the president of the E.S.S. I would like to tell you all about the activities of this club.

This year, E.S.S. has over 130 members since we added 70 freshmen to our membership this spring. We all have the motivation to improve our English language abilities. We are very positive and practice improving our skills in each of our section's activities as well as in our daily lives. Through our activities, we learn not to be afraid of making mistakes with English. Thanks to making the effort, we received an invitation from Katano High School to teach debate skills to their students. In addition, in the month of July, our Guide Section held a World Tour competition in which freshmen performed in very creative presentations. The activity was a great success.

Moreover, this year was the first time to collaborate with the Hotani campus E.S.S. during the Fall Gaidai Festival. All the members cooperated very successfully and made great efforts. They received the warm sympathy and constant support of all the people around them. We also have great opportunities to communicate with professors and teachers. They have told us several interesting stories about their work and have given—useful talks on various topics.

It is our great pleasure to conduct our activities at this university. E.S.S. has a long history which has lasted 42 years. Every section of the E.S.S. has great passion for what they do.

In conclusion, all the members of the E.S.S. appreciate an intellectual environment and want to develop our own linguistic abilities. I would like to express my heart-felt thanks to the university professors who've supported us. We have to continue all of our important work for the benefit of the next generation.

Sincerely Yours,
Ayana Matsumoto
President of the E.S.S.



Greetings From The Tutor

Time flies really fast. Again this year, I would like to express my sincere appreciation of each member's constant efforts to improve their communication skills by studying and learning English on a daily basis. Since I became the tutor of ESS, not a day has passed until today without being amazed at the members' remarkable improvement of their English and their solid development of their characters.

This year, I was invited to their annual summer camp in Hachi Kogen (Hachi Highlands) in Hyogo held by about 80 ESS members. Well, what a pleasant surprise to see the vast improvement of their English! Those who could not fully express themselves as they wanted last year were speaking English quite fluently this year. Not only did they show their remarkable progress in English, they also impressed me with their high skills in interpersonal communication, which must have been made possible by the big number of active members of ESS. Seeing them fully tapping their potential abilities in various aspects, I again refreshed my belief that ESS is the best place to improve English, acquire high interpersonal skills, and above all, make life-long friends with a lot of bright and intelligent people.

Every year, various activities, events and practices offered by ESS, such as debate contests, speech contests, on-sight tour-guide volunteering practices in Kyoto, drama performances and annual training camps in spring and summer -- to name but a few -- improve not only each member's English proficiency but also their interpersonal communication skills in an cooperative atmosphere where all members help and encourage each other to exceed all expectations. The members who proudly go through those fulfilling experiences, without a doubt, would positively influence non-E.S.S. students both in and out the classrooms, providing them with good examples to follow.

Here I would like to express my unshakable belief that our ESS, together with more than 40 years of history, will grow and prosper every year as one of the leading clubs at Kansai Gaidai University.

Tadahisa Asada



We are conference members!!



We'd like to introduce our job to you.

Planning Department

Financial affairs

Coordination Department

General Affairs manager

Speaking Promoter

Chairperson

Secretary

The Head of the Section leaders

The Leader of the Debate Section, Discussion Section, Drama Section, Guide Section, and Speech Section

The Leader of the Freshman Class, sophomore Class, and Junior Class

*The world studies section is pausing to do activities because there are no members now.

Planning Department

It's my pleasure to introduce my job as the planner of the E.S.S. club. I am not only just a conference member, but also a vice president of our club.

As a vice president, I have to support our president, Ayana Matsumoto. The way I have helped her is to listen to her opinions and give her suggestions. We often talk with one another about ESS problems and solve them together. As a result, we could maintain our society smoothly.

As the planner for our club, let me tell you what I have managed to do so far and what I will plan to do in the future.

Spring Training Camp

This year we went to Gifu prefecture. It was a wonderful time. 38 members went there and shared good memories. Mr. Wilson and Samuels joined this camp, so we were motivated and could brush up our English skills. More surprisingly, Mr. Samuels taught us about American politics. We could learn a lot of valuable things through this camp. Therefore, this camp was amazingly meaningful for us.

The OB/OG Meeting

I'll take responsibility for setting up the OB/OG meeting. This event is the one of the biggest and most important events for our club. This is because this event is to let our mentors know today's E.S.S. In addition, this is the place where we show our appreciation to our mentors' great efforts to launch the ESS club and maintain it. Therefore, this year I'll make efforts to help every participant have a wonderful time.

These are my jobs. I'll keep on planning good club events for our past and present members.

Sincerely yours KyoheiSasara



Financial Affairs

Hello, ladies and gentlemen. My name is Momo Sato. I took charge of financial affairs in this year. As for the main jobs, they are;

- 1) Management of the club's budget and subsidy
- 2) Collection of money and statement of account in each event
- 3) Management of booths in the school festival.

Through these jobs, I found that one event needs a great deal of money and I must manage money carefully. I really realized the importance of the responsibility that I have. Therefore, I always tried to treat money correctly. Of course, I also tried my best to cooperate with other members as one of the members of the conference to manage each event. Then, I understood the importance of cooperation. Thank you.

Sincerely yours, Momo Sato



Coordination Department

It's my pleasure to introduce my job and myself to you. My name is Yuki Takahashi. I'm 2-year-student. I usually make an effort by daily communication with professors to make them want to join as judges in the contests the E.S.S. holds. As a result, I managed to invite two professors in last spring retreatment. I strongly hope that it would be beneficial to the members in the E.S.S. Furthermore, at the middle of last May, I managed the Joint Discussion for Freshmen. I'm very happy because there were about 400 people to join, a lot of 1-year-students looked pleasant and many people said to me that they wanted to join next year. That management has brought confidence to me. From now on, I would like to keep my best for the E.S.S.

Best regards, Yuki Takahashi



General Affairs Manager

Hello, my name is Manami Uehata. I served a half time as general affairs manager.

My main job is to provide things which members use. So, if I make a mistake, we may not held events. My most important task was to organize and arrange the photos of the club generation ceremony. It is only taking pictures but it was the last event for the people who graduated that day. So, my job needed a sense of responsibility. But thanks to being one of the members, I could build my confidence and sense of responsibility. So. I would like to say thank to you for allowing me to be general affairs manager.

Sincerely yours, Manami Uehata

Hello, everyone, My name is Asuka Uemura I'm General Affairs Manager in E.S.S. I'd like to introduce my job.

I have a responsibility to support E.S.S. I apply for rooms and equipment for our activities. I fill in some documents and hand them in before the event. I inform all members about contests or events at other universities. In Summer training camp, I'll manage the Bath Communication Activity, It is called BCT! Now, I'm looking forward to managing it!

Finally, my big job is to make this E.S.S. pamphlet. Although I feel my job is difficult sometime, E.S.S. members help me when I need help! I'll do my best.

Sincerely yours Asuka Uemura





Speaking Promoter

I'm thankful to introduce my job, speaking promoter. I'm Katsuaki Nakagawa. I have jobs to help ESS member's speaking English and improving their English skill. I have three events through a year.

Recitation Contest

This is a speech contest of the ESS, which we have to memorize speeches spoken by famous speaker such as Martin Luther King, Barack Hussein Obama. It is held on the beginning of May for seniors and June for freshmen. Every ESS member practice well and improve their pronunciations and expressions. In this year, seniors could show off our great speeches and introduce our club to freshmen. Moreover, many freshmen joined our club and took part in this contest. They also had fantastic speeches. I believe the contest was beneficial for us because it made us ponder something deeply when we could know their opinions through famous speeches, and we could improve our English skill.

2 Tanimoto Presidential Cup

This is a traditional speech contest of the ESS. It is held on the begging of September. The contest includes other club members in our university and other university students. Therefore, we can see speeches of high quality and much various. In the contest, our ESS members and other students have time to communicate with each other. We can know ESS activities of other universities and motivate for studying English through it. The contest is an ESS event that is not only improve speaking skill but also communicate with other universities.

③ Tsume Koza

This is a kind of English lecture to improve the ESS member's English skills.

Through the speaking promoter's three main works, the ESS members can have some confidence or motivation and improve their English skills. I also hope every member doesn't have only place speaking English but also growing ourselves.

Sincerely yours, Katsuaki Nakagawa



Chairperson

My name is Naho Sawai. I served as chairperson in ESS for about 6 months. I really appreciate having the opportunity to introduce this work. When we hold the events in ESS, the conference members have meetings. In the meeting, the members often get excited and tired because of the long meetings, of which we are very serious. My job was to make the conference members calm and make the progress of the meetings move smoothly. This is very difficult job, so I worried over how to deal with the meetings and at first I made a lot of mistakes. However, I gradually got used to doing this work. I felt happy when I could make the conference members laugh during the meetings. I appreciate that I could do this job.

Sincerely yours, Naho Sawai

I am Takeshi Yamauchi, a chairperson of English Study Society. I have taken this role from Naho Sawai in June.

I mainly have two roles as the chairperson of ESS. First one is to organize ESS conferences. For example, if there is an agenda which is difficult to discuss, I encourage conference members to speak up their opinions and summarize their ideas. By doing so, we can find out better ways to solve difficult problems and reach the best course of action. Secondly, I take to heart that I have to support and make good relationship with Ayana Matsumoto, the president of ESS, because it is essential for me to know what opinion she has. Thanks to this, I believe we can have valuable conferences, which will also be beneficial to all of the ESS members.

Sincerely yours, Takeshi Yamauchi





About Your Secretary

Hello, everybody. My name is Yukako Sakane. I have worked as a secretary for a half year. Because my term of office is over, I turn over the secretary position to Megumi Matsuo in June. It was difficult to run E.S.S. club. But I was glad to be one of E.S.S. conference members because I could learn many things. Through this job, I could develop as a person. I will make the best use of things which I learned.

Sincerely yours, Yukako Sakane

Hello, my name is Megumi Matsuo, and I am the 42nd secretary of the E.S.S. at Kansai Gaidai. I am glad to have this opportunity to tell you about my job. My main task is recording proceedings, I will tell you in detail about what I do at conferences and other events.

At conferences:

First, I call on all members to gather, after all officers have assembled. After that, I record the date, name, class, and reasons for a member's absence. I record the points which were discussed, and after the conference, I file them into a binder. Everyone can see the binder and the recorded notes about the conference.

At other events:

Before every event, I mention to all members not to eat or chat. At the event, I call all members to assemble and check for latecomers. I record their names and report them to the manager and president.

These are my jobs. It is my first experience to have such an important responsibility, but I want to do my best and I want you all to think about becoming officers because it is a great opportunity to develop yourself in many ways.

Sincerely Megumi Matsuo





The Head of the Section Leader

I am the section leader, Midori Masaki. There are mainly 2 jobs I have. One is to hold "The Section Opening Ceremony." The other is to hold "the Leader Conference."

"The Section Opening ceremony" is an event to start each section's activities. After this event, every E.S.S. member begin participating their section.

Thanks to the previous section leader, we could succeed in holding this ceremony.

"The Leader Conference" is the meeting held once in a month between each section's leader. We discuss about each section's situation and reflections of the month. Thanks to this conference, we can understand our recent situations. Besides, we can refer to other section's activities or circumstances on the same basis as they do.

This is all the information about my job.

Sincerely Midori Masaki



The leader in the Debate Section

I am really pleased to meet you, a lady or a gentleman, I am the leader in the debate section. Shuhei Yamashita. From now, let me introduce my dear section. I hope you enjoy my introducing my section. To my great joy, 9 people have decided to join my section. This fact surprised me very much, because both English skills and debating skill of the current members are so poor compared to retired seniors. In addition, I was heartily glad, because I have ever been afraid few people would choose my section. This fact was really pleasing, but at the same time I strongly felt the gravity of responsibility again for leading all the members including freshmen. If I get idle, nobody will follow me and will leave my section, so I have determined to hold the responsibility until my retirement and develop my section toward better way.

I have an ideal image of the debate section. First, I would like all the debate section members to get friendlier with one another. Second, I would like to create the section in which members can improve English skills at the greatest amount in all the sections. Finally, I would like to create the section in which members can develop debating skills at the maximum. To achieve these aims, I make an effort from day to day. For example, to let us get friendlier, I held many dinner parties to socialize more. Thanks to the increases of the opportunities to socialize, I am sure that many members get friendlier and the atmosphere of activities has become much better. Moreover, I held "The 1st E.S.S. debate tournament" this August to improve English skills and debating skill of the members. I am also sure that all the members can improve their skills, because they had made a great effort toward the tournament.

Finally, I heartily appreciate my being the leader of the debate section, because this position enables me to have much precious experiences and challenging tusks which make me happy and develop me.

Sincerely yours, Shuhei Yamashita



Events in the Debate section

There are many tournaments and contests in the Debate section. From this year, I make it mandatory for section members to join debate tournaments and contests in KANSAI AREA. Besides, some members joined tournaments in other areas. Moreover, I held a debate tournament in the E.S.S.. Thanks to my policy, I strongly believe section members become better debaters than in the past.

[E.S.S.]

The 1st E.S.S. Debate Tournament

[KANSAI AREA]

The KANSAI

Sakura Cup

Wakaba Cup

Golden Cup

Momiji Cup

Ryoso Cup

[OTHER AREAS]

JPDU tournament

Hamaguchi Cup

Tukushi Cup

ESUJ Tournament

Umeko Cup

The North East Asian Tournament

Supernova Cup

World University Debating Championship

Osawa Cup

Debate no Susume

ICU Tournament

T.I.Tech Cup

and so on...

Sincerely yours, Shuhei Yamashita

The Leader of Discussion Section

Hello, I am Midori Masaki, Discussion Section's leader. I'd like to tell you about my section. We do our activity twice in a week. And, "Free Discussion" and "PDD" are our main activities. "Free Discussion" is informal one. First, we choose a chair person. Next, all members are going to discuss about some given topics with the chair person's help. In this activity, we can discuss about anything, recent news, social problems, daily life, University's classes... anything is OK. So, thanks to this activity, we can improve our abilities of speaking English enjoying talking about favorite topics.

And, let me tell you about "PDD." This word came from "Policy Determining Discussion." This is one kind of formal discussion. This has set rules and we can talk only about Japanese social problems. There are mainly 4 types of Japanese social problems which are educational, criminal, medical, and labor problem. In order to master PDD, everyone needs a lot of time. But, if you tried to do it, you would find out that your abilities not only in English but also logical thinking would be improved!

And this year, I have a purpose. I want everyone to speak English which everyone is able to understand. In these activities, if no one understands what you say in English, what would you do? Of course, this activity might be boring. So, I hope all my section members speak a lot in English, which everyone are able to understand. The easy and standard conversation is OK. Anyway, I want to let our members enjoy having conversation together. And, in the future, with their abilities in English, I want them to help someone who can't speak as well as the other members.

This is my Discussion Section introduction. This year, 10 freshmen chose our section. The number of Discussion Section member is 13 now. With these members, I want to make my section better and enjoy E.S.S. life together.

Sincerely Midori Masaki.

Events in the Discussion section

The main event of discussion section is "DFF." "DFF" means "Discussion for Freshmen." So, this event is only for freshmen.

In this contest, we will do "PDD," Policy Determining Discussion. As you know, university students have the first term and the second term. In each term, the league, which is called "Kansai Discussion League" introduce a topic. And this will be the topic of this contest, "DFF." (The topic will be educational, criminal, medical, or labor problem.)

In order to succeed in "DFF," freshmen should speak, ask questions, and confirm as much information as they can. If they carry over this contest, you must get something.

Sincerely Midori Masaki.



The Leader of Drama Section

Hello. I'm the leader of drama section in the E.S.S, Masayuki Yamamoto. I'm glad to introduce my leader's works. I have one big work for it. I'll tell you it and our section's goal through this year at the last.

The work is to manage our section's activities and exhibitions. For the activities, the drama section members often use movie scripts to improve our drama skill. Through acting, we can learn English conversation expressions that native speakers use in their daily lives. In other words, acting drama scripts connect to increase our English skills. The exhibitions are carried out to show our daily activity's effort. We have two exhibitions this year. The first one is a Parody of *Cinderella*. We made our Parody and performed it in May. The drama was a success because the audience praised it. I really felt that the exhibition was beneficial. The second one is Parody of *Aladdin*. We'll act it out during the E.S.S. Summer Training Camp. In the story, there is a song and I believe the song can attract the audience because it's a beautiful song and we practice it a lot.

Finally, I'll tell you this year's drama section's goal. The goal is to attract the audience by our acting. The reason why is our section's plan for this year is to act musical. Musical is one of dramas which attract audience. Therefore, I decided the goal as I wrote. I'd like all of my section members to be excellent actors and actresses to perform great dramas and attract audience.

The Performance of Gaidai Festival

This performance is the biggest event for our drama section because it shows for people who are not our E.S.S. members. For example, they are old boys and old girls of the E.S.S., our member's family, friends and so on. Therefore, casts of the performance often get to be nervous. They always try their best because they would like to show their best performance.

Sincerely Yours, Masayuki Yamamoto



The Leader of the Guide Section

Hello, everybody. I'm the leader of this section, Satomi Matsuura. I'm glad to have the opportunity to introduce our section.

This year, the guide section has a lot of people because many freshmen chose our section. I think the appeal of our section is that we can develop good friendships and we can also meet a lot of people from all over the world by being tour guides at Kiyomizu Temple.

For the first semester, we study about Kiyomizu temple and visit it almost once a month to guide foreign people from all over the world. In addition, we held a mini contest called "World Tour". In this contest, we study about the world, a lot of countries. Freshmen make groups and band together, and also all members improve the motivation of participating members throughout this contest. We hope that they improve thier experiences with the "Guide Contest" in the second semester.

For the second semester, we'll have a very big event for our section called the "Guide Contest". In this contest, freshmen introduce about Japanese cultures in front of a large audience by themselves. Moreover, they have to do it over while talking with native teachers in this university. The role of seniors is to help freshmen. I will be managing this contest. I think that it's hard for freshmen to do it well, but I hope that they do their best. I also believe that this opportunity is good for them to improve their English skills.

In this way, I'd like to encourage everyone in the guide section to not only develop their skills at being a tour guide, taking part in some contests and communicating with others in English, but also to make every effort to create close

bonds between themselves and their peers. On the other hand, I may occasionally ask for some advice from the section's members to help me perform at my best as leader. I believe that all of these experiences are valuable for all of us. I'll always do my best to help make my section the very best that it can be.

Sincerely yours,
Satomi Matsuura



The Leader of the Speech Section

Hello, my name is RIE SHIBUYA. I am the leader of the speech section of the E.S.S. this year. This is a good opportunity for me to introduce this section. Last year, the speech section was interrupted, but fortunately this year a lot of freshmen came into this speech section. My work is to support section members to enjoy our activities.

In our section, we study the basis of making speeches and talk about the structure of speech or exchange our opinions. Through thinking about speech, we can learn how to make a speech and how we can tell our opinions efficiently and effectively to others.

We have two big contests. E.S.S. held a contest named the Tanimoto Presidential Cup in September. This year every member in the speech section took part in this contest. Another one is the five international universities contest. This contest is intended for freshmen. In this year the members of the speech section who wants to join this contest would have to practice a speech. In addition to those contests, we have many more speech contests.

I am going to make an effort to improve the activity in the E.S.S. speech section, and make solidarity in this year speech section ever stronger.

Sincerely RIE SHIBUYA The leader of the speech section



The Leader of the Freshman Class

How are you doing? Now, I'm very hopeful about what I can do as a class leader. We are all team mates who have same purpose; to come to speak English. So, I'll do my best to make good relationship with each club members beyond each section. Moreover, I have to work very hard, because to unify 60 freshmen.

The following is the job of the class leader for freshmen.

First, for the purpose of making good friendship between each club members, I manage the class activity for freshmen. For example, I held a gathering party or a sports meeting to be realized it.

Second, I attend a club meeting every Friday as a delegate of the freshmen. At the meeting, I help to manage the activities of the E.S.S. in addition, I inform the freshmen of what was discussed in the meeting.

Finally, I'll carry out these jobs to the best of my ability, and I'd like to contribute to improve of the E.S.S. activities.

I appreciate for all freshmen to gave me a good opportunity as a leader of freshmen.

Sincerely yours, Kazuya Kawa



The leader of the sophomore class

Hello, I am Mana Ogawa, a former leader of sophomore class. I spend my ESS activities as the leader of the sophomore class for six months. I am honored that I have opportunity to introduce my work to you. My work is mainly as follows.

- 1. Making all sophomore unite
 - · holding the brotherhood
 - · managing the exchange diary
- 2. Attending the meeting held once a week
- 3. Taking charge of the sophomore class' activity in the spring camp
- 4. Managing the welcome party for freshmen
- 5. Getting in touch with freshmen and caring for them

In addition, helping other managers each events and engaging in the club's activities positively are also important. The hardest and best memory of this work for me is the management of the welcome party on April 29. Thanks to keeping in touch with freshmen and advertising this event, over 70 freshmen joined it. We enjoyed having launch, speaking English and playing some games. I was so glad that many freshmen said they had a good time. My job was worthwhile.

In conclusion, I met many difficulties in my work. However many club's member helped me a lot and gave some advises. I could learn lots of things by this experience. I really appreciate it.

Thank you.

Sincerely yours, Mana Ogawa



The leader of the sophomore class

Hello. I am a former leader of the sophomore class and I'm a university student, so this July, I become a leader, instead of Mana Ogawa, as the 2^{nd} class leader and officer of E.S.S. club, I held

My goals

I am very happy to be the leader of the sophomore class. Upon becoming it, I state my policies and goals:

- 1. Making everyone enjoy and feel fulfillment to E.S.S.'s life.
- 2. Making good atmosphere for every club participant.
- 3. Raise the level of English through E.S.S activities.
- 4. To cooperate with others conference members.

My address

I am glad to be the leader of the sophomore class. Because, I received much useful experience by E.S.S. members, so I would like to repay a kindness. Although my English skills are not so proficient, and I don't know many things about E.S.S., I will try to carry out my duties well, and I will do my best.

THANK YOU VERY MUCH.

Sincerely yours, Kentaroh Kotoya



The leader of the junior class

Hello. I am a leader of the junior class of E.S.S. Firstly, I have to apologize for my idle behavior. I am the class leader, but I could not do anything as leader. When I took this post, I announced my bigger aim and plan. However there is nothing I could do for my friends. And I noticed the difficulties of achieving all I expected to do with extreme enthusiasm.

These were my jobs as the leader of the juniors.

February

Farewell Party

This is a formal event for celebrating graduates, seniors and junior college students. And it was the last event for them to spend precious time with other E.S.S. member. This year, there were 20 graduates. We were able to hear precious words from each graduate.

June 8th

Japan Cultural Grand-prix

In June, there was a big event called Cultural Exposition throughout the university. Then, we held the presentation contest. It was the first time to collaborate with I.G.C.(Interpreter Guide Club) on managing. We invited some universities as participants. Participants gave presentation about Japanese culture (for example, "Omiai", "Wagashi" and so on) in groups of 2 or 3. All presentations were so exciting!!

September 1st The Tanimoto Presidential Cup Preliminary

This is the preliminary speech contest for the Final on Sep. 13rd. There were 12 participants not only from E.S.S., but also from I.G.C. I managed this contest as one of helpers of the Speaking Promoter, Katsuaki Nakagawa.

At the beginning of this year, I had as trouble managing my job's events as I did last year. However there were also very good things that I could learn through talking to my dear friends, club members. Those are "Don't work so hard" and "Smile anytime". And though I was in bad situation at that time, I did not forget my motto, "Don't think, feel". It was the turning point for me to struggle my way upward and try to hit the road again. While repeating those things in myself, I could be the leader of juniors at last.

My friends always helped me no matter what. So, I hope to help them with my smile and my easygoing attitude. That's what I am thinking—modestly of course.

Sincerely yours, Yusuke Hoshino



Ben 4 En 18 Ben 9 En 18 Ben 9 En 18

The Members of the Debate Section





The Members of the Discussion Section









The Members of the Drama Section









The Member of the Speech Section







The Members of the Guide Section



The Spring Training Camp



The Welcome Festival for the freshmen







The Recitation Contest in 2008





The Welcome Party and The freshmen Disccussion





The E.S.S AGEPAN Shop in the Cultural Exbition







The Kansai Gaidai School Festival

